

YsgolGymunedol TONYREFAIL

Community School

6th January 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Remote Learning Update.

Following the recent announcement from Welsh Government, pupils in Wales will switch to remote learning from 6th January 2021.

A full updated explanation of the process and procedures for maintaining pupils' learning experiences during a period of remote learning is provided in the Parent and Student guide which is available on the school website. We recommend that you read the guide in full.

Pupils will be familiar with the strategies currently used when they are learning from home. As a reminder I would like to highlight:

Remote Learning:

Pupils should log in to Google Classroom daily and continue to follow their school timetable. They can access lesson material from each subject area through Google Classroom, using their **Hwb account details**.

Your child has been given these account details, please contact us if further support is needed.

Our expectation is that students should complete all of the work set by their teachers and should aim to work from home during normal school hours.

We will continue to update you in relation to remote learning as and when we receive further information from Welsh Government.

I wish you well during this very difficult time and thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Nicole Jones
Assistant Headteacher

